From:  Seth Osafo <Sosafo@unfccc.int>

To: <wipo.mail@wipo.int> T " 

Date: Thu, Dec 7, 200012:27 PM 

Subject: Second Wipo Domain Name Process 

Dear Mr Gurry,

I refer to your letter of 3 November in which you asked for comments on the substance of issues to be addressed in the Second WIPO Domain Name process.  After consultations with my colleagues in the IT Unit, I am pleased for forward 

for your consideration our comments which are essentially related to the section of the paper addressed to International Intergovernmental organizations. 

Best regards 

CC: <NWilliams@unfccc.int> 

My comments relate to paragraph 22 on Names of lntemational Intergovernmental Organizations and they are as follows:

1.1.
Yes, we are of the view that the names and acmyms oflntergovernmental organizations should be proptected. 

1.2.
Protection should be widely accorded. Perhaps the option for those following the provisions of the Paris Convention should apply.

1.3
The secretariat had established the practice of using cop3.org; cop4.org for each of its Conference of the Parties. For the fifth Conference of the Parties (COP 5), however, cop5 had been taken by an NGO group critical of the climate change process. The secretariat therefore stopped this practice and now uses tertiary domain names e.g. cop6.unfccc.int. Also, the travel agent for recent sixth session of the Conference of the Parties in the Hague, Netherlands COP 6 adotped the domain name cop6.com. Such use could cause confusion.

1.4
Improper use of domain name can be defined as any use of a domain name similar too one or ones used or in use by an IGO when the intent of such use is contrary to the aims and work of the IGO. The other are cases where the intent of the use is constructive but could or does cause confusion.  For example, how are names TLD registered through WIPO protected at national level. How would UNFCCC prevent the use of e.g. unfccc.nl, unfccc.ke, etc. by National Focal Points of the Convention? 

1.5
no comment 

1.6
A body under that aegis of WIPO could be established to resolve conflicts arising from the improper use of registered domain names 

1.1-9
no comments. 

22.10
Yes, a directory would be useful. Perhaps it could be based on sources such as the Yearbook oflntemational Organizations? 

22.11
no comments 
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CONTACT INFORMATION

The secretariat of the United Nations Framework Convention on Climate Change is located in Bonn, Germany. Secretariat staff are housed at two locations: a main office at Haus Carstanjen and an annex office at Kennedy Allee 105-107.

If you plan to visit staff at the Climate Change Secretariat, please confirm with your counterparts in the secretariat to which address you should go. If no address is given to you, go to the Haus Carstajen address and ask at the reception desk.

Main office location: 
Haus Carstanjen 

Martin-Luther-King-Strasse 8 

D-53175 Bonn

Germany 

Annex office location: 
105- 107 Kennedy Allee 

0-53175 Bonn

Germany 

Mailing address:
P.O. Box 260124

D-53153 Bonn

Germany 

Phone:


(49-228) 815-1000

Fax: 


(49-228) 815-1999

Web home page:
http://www.unfccc.int 

E-mail:


secretariat@unfccc.int

For official business and job applications secretariat@unfccc.int.

For technical questions about this site webmaster@unfccc.int 

To contact individual staff members, please use the first initial last 

name convention for user i.ds. Thus, to reach Jean Martin, use jmartin@unfccc.int.

